Eye on the World March 16, 2024

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of March 16, 2024.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Who is more prepared for a nuclear war?

- An article by Mark Almond titled "While We Scrimp on Defense, China Prepares for War With Everything From a Huge Nuclear Arsenal to a Vast, Mysterious Network of Bunkers Its Population Could Use to Survive an All-Out Atomic Conflict" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Will Stewart titled "'Nuclear Weapons Exist in Order to Use Them' Warns Putin as He Declares 'We Are Ready' to Go Head-to-Head With America" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Sadie Whitelocks titled "Surviving Inhabitants of Top Secret Soviet-Era Town (Where More Than 400 Nuclear Bombs Were Detonated) Reveal Horrors of Living in 'the Most Nuked Place on Earth' Where Radiation Left 'Everyone' Riddled With Cancer" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.

Reminders – about Hamas violence associated with October 7

- An article by Zach D. Huff titled "Evidence of October 7 Massacre Must Be Preserved Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Yisrael Medad titled "The World Must Be Reminded of the Palestinian

Genocide Campaign Against Jews – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.

- An article by Leon Kraiem titled "Almost Half of South Africans Believe Hamas Rape to Be 'Propaganda'" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Gazan Women, Teens Took Part in Hamas's October 7 Attacks on Israel Report" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.

Houthi attacks during Ramadan?

- An article by Frances Martel titled "'Ramadan Is a Month of Jihad': Houthis Stage Massive Anti-American Rallies in Yemen" was posted at breitbart.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Nicholas Slayton titled "U.S., Allies Shoot Down 28 Houthi Drones in Large Red Sea Skirmish" was posted at taskandpurpose.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Houthis Open Ramadan With Promise to Stage More Red Sea Attacks" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.

Is Hezbollah escalating the war?

- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob and Darcie Grunblatt titled "'War, Now!': Hezbollah Fires Over 100 Rockets on Israel, IDF Hits Terror Drone" was posted at jpost.com on March 12, 2024
- An article by Staff titled "This Is Why Israel Lets Hezbollah Leader Nasrallah Live [Because Israel Is Not Eager to Wage War on a Second Front 'We Are Capable, but the Cost Will Be Heavy on the Ground Forces']" was posted at jpost.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Why Has Israel Yet to Launch a Full-Blown War on Hezbollah? Analysis [Presently Prioritizing Attacking Hamas]" was posted at jpost.com on March 13, 2024.

When will Israel stop?

- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Netanyahu: Wrong to Hold Israel to Standard No One Else Held To" was posted at jpost.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Kills Hamas's Operations Unit Commander in Rafah Air Strike" was posted at jpost.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Megan Howe titled "IDF to Direct 'Significant' Number of Palestinians Sheltering in Rafah to 'Humanitarian Islands' Ahead of Planned Offensive" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 13, 2024.

- An article by Staff titled "Israel Plans to Relocate Displaced Palestinians in Rafah Before Offense" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Michael Oren titled "Hamas Has Reminded Us That We Are a Nation, a Family, a Mishpacha [Close Social Unit] Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Hamas's Gaza Death Toll Is Exaggerated or Faked; Statistics Expert Claims" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Chief to Hold Crucial Commanders' Meeting on Future of Gaza War" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.

Continued attempt at cease fire and hostage deal

- An article by Megan Howe titled "Hamas Claims It Is Ready to Restart Gaza Cease-Fire Talks as Ramadan Begins After Israel Boycotted Talks in Cairo Over Hostage Demands and Aid Ship Prepares to Set Sail" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Receives Hamas List of Hostage Deal Demands From Qatar" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Qatar Is Pressuring Hamas to Agree to Gaza Hostage Deal; Netanyahu Says" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Michelle Nichols titled "U.S. Locks in UN Resolution Backing Efforts to Broker Gaza Truce" was posted at reuters.com on March 14, 2024.

Delivering Aid

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Report: Hamas Starves Palestinians by Stealing Food, Selling on Black Market" was posted at breitbart.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Nic White titled "Israelis Block Aid From Reaching Gaza Until Hostages Are Released as They Camp in Front of Trucks and Hold Dance Parties, Claiming Food Supplies Are Full of Bullets and Go to Hamas Anyway" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Meghann Myers titled "4 More Ships Deploy to Build Gaza Humanitarian Aid Port" was posted at militarytimes.com on March 12, 2024.

Conflict – between Netanyahu and Gantz?

• An article by Nic White titled "Biden Administration Consulted Israel Expert on How to 'Force the Netanyahu Coalition to Collapse' as President Accuses the Prime Minister of 'Hurting Israel Invasion Is 'Red Line' That Must Not Be Crossed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on

March 10, 2024.

Conflict – between Biden and Netanyahu?

- A Reuters article by Matt Spetalnick titled "Biden Makes Contradictory Comments on Gaza 'Red Line' in MSNBC Interview" was posted at reuters.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by David Propper titled "Netanyahu Ready to Defy Biden's 'Red Line' on Impending Rafah Invasion" was posted at nypost.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Report: Biden Trying to 'Collapse' Netanyahu Government, Mid-War" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Coup Plot: Biden's Intelligence Agencies 'Expect' Protests to Topple Netanyahu for 'Moderate' Leader" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "U.S. Trying to Overthrow Netanyahu's Government; Report" was posted at jpost.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Hannah Sarisohn titled "[Senate Majority Leader Chuck] Schumer: Netanyahu a Major Obstacle for Peace, Israel Must Hold Elections" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "'Israel Not a Banana Republic': Netanyahu Slams Schumer's 'Undermining' Speech" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Netanyahu a Pariah in Washington? That's a Crisis for Israel Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "The U.S. and Israel Should Stay Out of Their Respective Elections Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.

Should Israel be so dependent on U.S. arms?

• An article by Herb Keinon titled "Rethinking Israel's Dependence on U.S. Arms Amid Change in U.S. Public Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 8, 2024.

Hamas terror chief (Yahya Sinwar)

• An article by Staff titled "King of Gaza: Yahya Sinwar Still Holds Large Palestinian Support in Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.

International – anti-Semitism

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Sam Halpern titled "3 Israeli Hotels Win 2023 Forbes Travel Star Award" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 23, 2023.
- An article by Kendall Tietz titled "[Three] Israeli Hotels Left Off Forbes Travel Guide 'Star Awards' After Making List Multiple Times in Recent Years" was posted at foxnews.com on March 6, 2024.
- An article by Arthur Parashar titled "'Nothing Is Sacred for These People': Fury as Pro-Palestine Mob Stages Huge Protest Outside Amsterdam's National Holocaust Museum" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "Italian Police Arrest 3 Palestinians Over Alleged Terror Links; Authorities Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 11, 2024.

More articles – Jerusalem Post

- An article by Udi Ezion titled "Serious Security Incident Reported at Israel's Ben-Gurion Airport" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "The [IDF Chief Brigadier-General Dan] Goldfus Bombshell: Why Did the IDF General Take Shots at Israeli Politicians?" was posted at jpost.com on March 14, 2024.

Iran

• An article by Paul Farrell titled "America Held Secret Talks With Iran This Year in a Bid to Quell Yemen's Houthi Red Sea Attacks on Ships and Raise Concerns Over Tehran's Expanding Nuclear Program" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.

Russia-Ukraine war

- Looking back to July 2023, an article by Erika Kinetz titled "How Many Russians Have Died in Ukraine? Data Shows What Moscow Hides [Reported Last July: Although Russia Reported 6,000, Other Sources Reported Close to 50,000 Were Reported Last July]" was posted at apnews.com on July 10, 2023.
- An article by Patrick Drennan titled "Putin's Achilles Heels His Navy and Air Force [the Article Included Some Interesting Reports 60,000 Soldiers Have Been Killed Most of the Dead Are From Siberia and Other Poor Minorities Like Donetsk, Rostov and Tatarstan]" was posted at realcleardefense.com on March 6, 2024.
- An article by Adrian Karatncycky titled "How Deep Does Corruption Run in Ukraine?" was posted at foreignpolicy.com on March 6, 2024.

- An article by Staff titled "Pope Francis: Ukraine Should Have the Courage of the 'White Flag' [to] Negotiate End of War With Russia" was posted at breitbart.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Dramatic Moment Russians 'Destroy Two \$400 Million U.S.-Made Patriot Surface-to-Air Missile Systems in One Hypersonic Iskander Strike' in Blow to Ukraine" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.

NATO – France

- An article by Patrick Wintour titled "[France's] Macron Refuses to Rule Out Putting Troops on Ground in Ukraine in Call to Galvanize Europe" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 26, 2024.
- An article by Paul Godfrey titled "Leading NATO Allies Publicly Rebuff Calls by France for Troops on Ground in Ukraine" was posted at upi.com on Feb. 28, 2024.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Emmanuel Macron Urges Europe Not to Be 'Cowardly' Towards Russia" was posted at breitbart.com on March 6, 2024.
- An article by Miriam Kuepper and Jamie Shapiro titled French President Emmanuel Macron Warns Russia Victory in Ukraine Will 'Reduce Europe's Credibility to Zero' as 'Continent's Security Is at Stake' and Refuses to Rule Out Deployment of Western Troops' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.

NATO – Poland

- An article by Staff titled "Polish Foreign Minister [Radek Sikorski] Says Sending NATO Troops Into Ukraine 'Not Unthinkable' [and That He Appreciates the French President for Not Ruling Out That Idea]" was posted at breitbart.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "'Soldiers From NATO Countries Are Already in Ukraine' Says Poland's Foreign Minister" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Poland Calls on NATO Allies to Raise Defense Spending to Three Percent of GDP" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.

NATO – Sweden

- An article by Staff titled "Swedish Flag Raised at NATO Headquarters for First Time" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Mia Jankowicz titled "NATO's Newest Member [Sweden] Says It's Ready to Fortify a Strategic Island in the Middle of the Baltic Sea Close to Russia" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 12, 2024.

Russia-Ukraine war – threats about nuclear weapons

- An article by Paul Godfrey titled "Putin Warns West: Sending Troops to Ukraine Would Risk 'Nuclear Destruction of Civilization'" was posted at upi.com on Feb. 29, 2024.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "CIA Estimated 50% Chance That Russia Would Nuke Ukraine If It Risked Losing War: Report" was posted at nypost.com on March 10, 2024.

Comments about China

• An article by Josh Luckenbaugh titled "U.S., U.K., Australia Teaming Up to Deter China in Orbit" was posted at national defense magazine.org on March 13, 2024.

Global intentions – WEF, WHO, UN and others

• An article by Tim Hinchliffe titled "World Bank President [Anjay Banga] Advocates Global Digital ID Scheme at Tech Summit" was posted at lifesitenews.com on March 12, 2024.

Comments – potential biological problems

• An article by Frances Martel titled "After Botching Coronavirus Response, China Claims It Is Ready for 'Disease X'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.

International covid

• An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Major Personnel Losses Force Canadian Military to Consider Ending Covid Vaccine Mandate" was posted at lifesitenews.com on March 14, 2024.

Climate agenda – international comments

- An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Biden's Sanctions Relief Sends Signal to Brazil to Cozy Up to Venezuelan Oil Machine" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by James Corbett titled "The Climate Cult Is Slowly Revealing Its Intent to Depopulate the World" was posted at lifesitenews.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Jeff Bezos' Charity [Bezos Earth Fund] Spending Millions to Fund Development of Fake Meat" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 13, 2024.

Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

• Looking back to February 2023, an article by Thomas Catenacci titled "China Unleashes Massive Coal Power Expansion Despite John Kerry's Climate Pleas" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 27, 2023.

- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Amy Hawkins titled "China Ramps Up Coal Power Despite Carbon Neutral Pledges" was posted at theguardian.com on April 23, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Darrell Proctor titled "China Will Guarantee Financial Support for Coal-Fired Power Plants" was posted at powermag.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by David Blackmon titled "What Does China Know That the Biden Administration Doesn't? [As China's National Development and Reform Commission Recently Announced the Plan to Subsidize the Building of New Coal-Fired Electricity Generation Plants]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Doubles Down on Climate Cooperation With China as Xi's Economy Goes on Coal Binge" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China Says It Might Not Use Coal Plants It's Building" was posted at breitbart.com on March 7, 2024.

International abortion outlook

- An article by David Cooke titled "Trudeau's 'Online Harms Bill' Could Criminalize the Pro-Life, Pro-Family Movement' was posted at lifesitenews.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "'Totalitarian': Pro-Life Group Blasts Manitoba Bill Seeking 'Buffer Zones' Around Abortion Mills" was posted at lifesitenews.com on March 12, 2024.

JK Rowling is strong against the transgender tide

• An article by Olivia Christie titled "JK Rowling Sparks Another Twitter Spat With Mother's Day Post Wishing a 'Happy Birthing Parent Day' to 'All Whose Large Gametes Were Fertilized'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.

Canada – "online harms bill"

• An article by Staff titled "Canada Unveils Law [Called Online Harms Act] to Force Tech

Firms to Remove 'Harmful' Content Online" was posted at aljazeera.com on Feb. 27, 2024.

- An article by Jordan Peterson titled "Online Harms Bill Is Trudeau's Illiberal Manifesto" was posted at national post.com on March 7, 2024.
- An article by Marie Woolf titled "[Canadian Writer] Margaret Atwood Calls Online Harms Bill 'Orwellian' Notes Potential for Abuse" was posted at the globe and mail.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Tyler Dawson titled "Margaret Atwood, Elon Musk Call Out Trudeau's 'Orwellian' Hate Speech Legislation" was posted at national post.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "[Justice Minister Arif] Virani Defends Online Harms Bill After Margaret Atwood Warns of 'Thought-Crime' Risk" was posted at cbc.ca on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Stephanie Taylor titled "Canadians Divided on Whether Online Harms Bill Will Make Social Media Safer" was posted at the canadian press.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Alice Wright titled "Trudeau's 'Orwellian Online Harms Bill': Canada PM Backs Imprisoning People for Life Over Speech Crimes in Social Media 'Safety' Crackdown" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.

North Korea

- An article by Taryn Pedler titled "Kim Jong Un Drives North Korea's Newest Tank Model and Declares It the 'Most Powerful in the World' as He Urges His Military to Prepare for War" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Michael Havis titled "North Korea Bans Keeping Dogs as Pets Unless You Plan to Eat and Skin Them" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.

France – constitutional right of abortion

- An article by Robin Abcarian titled "Bravo to France for Guaranteeing the Right to Abortion in It's Constitution a Worldwide First" was posted at latimes.com on March 4, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "French President [Emmanuel] Macron Seals Right to Abortion in Constitution: 'The Backward Steps of Our Time Made It a Necessity'" was posted at therecount.com on March 8, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Staff titled "France's [Emmanuel] Macron Wants to Make Abortion a Right at EU Level" was posted at reuters.com on March 8, 2024.

Ireland – constitutional right about role of women

- An article by Michael Kealy and Jill Lawless titled "Ireland's Constitution Says a Woman's Place Is in the Home, Voters Are Being Asked to Change That" was posted at apnews.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Megan Specia titled "Ireland Rejects Constitution Changes, Keeping 'Women in the Home' Language" was posted at seattletimes.com on March 9, 2024.

Haiti – continued unrest

- An article titled "Gang Leader Named 'Barbecue' Is Now Most Powerful Man in Haiti as U.S. Evacuates Americans" was posted at nypost.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Greg Norman titled "U.S. Deploys Marine Anti-Terrorism Unit to Haiti to Protect Embassy" was posted at foxnews.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Bethan Sexton titled "Haiti in Flux as Former PM Says Only He Can Appoint 'Transitional Council' and Won't 'Hand the Country Over' to Barbeque the Gang Boss" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Robert Schmad titled "Roughly \$680 Million in Aid From Biden Didn't Stop Haiti From Spiraling Into Chaos" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 14, 2024.

Javier Milei (of Argentina)

- An article by Austin Peterson titled "Javier Milei Stands as a Beacon of Hope for Economic Freedom and Traditional Values" was posted at ampamerica.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Argentina Inflation Slows for a 2nd Month as President Milei Keeps Pushing Austerity Measures" was posted at breitbart.com on March 12, 2024.

Greece – student protests

- An article by Staff titled "Protesters Hurl Firebombs as Greek Lawmakers Prepare to Vote for Private Universities" was posted at apnews.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Greek Lawmakers Approve Ending State Monopoly on University Education, Despite Student Protests" was posted at apnews.com on March 9, 2024.

Latam airlines

• An article by Greg Norman and Landon Mion titled "50 People Injured by 'Strong Movement' on Boeing Plane Flying From Australia to New Zealand" was posted at foxnews.com on March 11, 2024.

- An article by Will Potter titled "Passengers on Boeing Latam Flight Describe the Terror of Being Thrown From Seats After 'Sudden Drop' in Latest 737 Disaster That Left 50 Injured (Including Some With Broken Bones)" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Padraig Collins titled "Sydney to Auckland Latam Flight Emergency: Pilot 'Lost Ability to Fly the Plane'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Padraig Collins titled "Latam Airlines: Passengers (Who Cheated Death) Were Offered 'Tiny Meal' as Compensation After Their Plane Suddenly Plunged Out of the Sky" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 12, 2024.

International news – miscellaneous

- An article by Dan Milmo and Alex Hern titled "Google Chief [Sundar Pichai] Admits 'Biased' A.I. Tool's Photo Diversity Offended Users [Including Portrayals of German WW-2 Soldiers as People of Color]" was posted at theguardian.com on Feb. 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "[Japan's] Self-Defense Forces Conducted 56 Multi-National Drills in 2023 Indo-Pacific Tensions Fuel 18-Fold Increase From 2006 [When the Current Operational System Was Introduced]" was posted at yomiuri.co.jp on March 3, 2024.
- An article by Jamie Shapiro titled "Student (22) Is Sentenced to Death for Blasphemy in Pakistan After 'Sending Insulting WhatsApp Messages About Prophet Muhammad and His Wives'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Nigeria's President Sends Troops to Rescue More Than 250 Kidnapped Students" was posted at france24.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "France Announces Government Worker Bonuses in Bid to Avoid Paris Olympics Strikes" was posted at breitbart.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Gina Kalsi titled "Czech Law Student Krystyna Pyszkova (23) Is Crowned Miss World 2024 at Glitzy Ceremony in Mumbai [India]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Marcia Dunn titled "Four Astronauts Return to Earth After Six Months in Orbit [Jasmin Moghbli of NASA, Andreas Mogensen of Denmark, Satoshi Funukawa of Japan and Konstantin Borisov of Russia] "was posted at apnews.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Lili Bayer titled "U.S. Ambassador Hits Out at Hungary's 'Unhinged Anti-American Messaging'" was posted at theguardian.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "The Witch-Trials of Angola: Mass Ritual Killing as 50 Are Poisoned to Death After Being Forced to Drink Mysterious Herbal Potion to Prove They

Were Not Sorcerers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

What is the real State of the Union?

• An article by Alfredo Ortiz titled "The Real State of the Union: Americans Are Worse Off Than Four Years Ago" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 8, 2024.

Federal budget deficit

- An article by J.G. Collins titled "Our Trade Deficit Helps Enable Our Fiscal Deficit, Let's Reverse Both" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 7, 2024.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "\$6,688,935,719,341.77: Biden Sets Record for Increasing Federal Debt at This Point in His Presidency" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Watchdog: Biden's 2025 Budget Would Drive National Debt to \$45 Trillion in 10 Years, 106% of GDP" was posted at just thenews.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "Federal Government Spent More Than Double What It Collected in February" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 12, 2024.

Biden's State of the Union – avoids #1 issue

- An article by Chuck Devore and Rodney Scott titled "Biden's State of the Union Under-Plays America's Number One Issue Securing the Border" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Editorial Board titled "Customs and Border Protection Wants to Keep Quiet About the National Security Disaster at Our Borders" was posted at nypost.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Matthew Xiao titled "[Former New York Governor] Andrew Cuomo Blames Migrant Crisis on Biden Administration: 'Worst Government Blunder I Have Seen'" was posted at freebeacon.com on March 11, 2024.

• An article by Jon Michael Raasch titled "House Republicans Continue to Hammer Biden on the Border With Resolution Denouncing the 'Worst' Immigration Crisis in History – Allowing Over 9 Million Illegal Migrants to Enter the U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 12, 2024.

Illegal immigrant – reaction to murder of Laken Riley (22) in Georgia

- An article by Charlie McCarthy titled "Laken Riley's Alleged Killer Linked to Deadly Venezuelan Gang" was posted at newsmax.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by John Binder titled "Democrats on Laken Riley's Accused Killer: 'No Human Being Is Illegal'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "CNN Refused to Air Ad Blaming Biden for Laken Riley Death" was posted at townhall.com on March 10, 2024.

After Joe Biden says Laken Riley's name wrong – he makes matters worse

- An article by Brie Stimson titled "Laken Riley's Mother Blasts Biden as 'Pathetic' for Getting Daughter's Name Wrong During State of the Union" was posted at foxnews.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "Joe Biden Is as Callous as It Gets When It Comes to Laken Riley" was posted at nypost.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Nic White titled "Joe Biden Says He Was Wrong to Describe Laken Riley's Accused Murderer as an 'Illegal' and Vows to Never Treat Migrants With 'Disrespect'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Trump Hammers Biden for 'Apologizing' for Referring to Laken Riley Murder Suspect As 'An Illegal'" was posted at dailywire.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by John Binder titled "Trump Campaigns With Laken Riley's Parents, Biden Says 'I Shouldn't Have' Called Murder Suspect 'Illegal'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Venezuela prisoners

- An article by Douglas Schoen titled "If Biden Is Serious About Border Security, He Must Start With Venezuela" was posted at realclearpolitics.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Germania Rodriguez Poleo titled "Axis of Terror in America's Backyard: Fears of Political Killings on U.S. Soil as Venezuela Morphs Into an Assassins Gateway With 'Army' of Iranians Keen to Commit Atrocities in States as FBI Hunts Hitman Plotting to Kill

[Former Secretary of State Mike] Pomeo" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.

• An article by Mary Ann Martinez titled "Americans Warned to Brace for Second Wave of Venezuelan Gangsters Coming Over the Border as Country's Prisons as at Least 100 Inmates Are Released: 'These Are Killers'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 13, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Chinese migrants

• An article by Tom Leonard titled "Are the Thousands of Chinese 'Migrants' Flooding Into the U.S. Really a Sleeper Army of Spies and Soldiers Preparing for War?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 8, 2024.

Illegal immigration – security risks entering country

• An article by Luke Barr titled "FBI Director Warns of 'Dangerous Individuals' Coming Across Southern Border" was posted at abcnews.com on March 11, 2024.

Well, what do you know? – walls work

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Oscars Erect Wall of Steel Fencing to Avoid Humiliation by Pro-Palestinian Protesters" was posted at breitbart.com March 10, 2024.
- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Republican Attorneys General Pick Up Win in Border Wall Fight With Biden Administration" was posted at dailywire.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by John Binder titled "Texas Judge Orders Joe Biden to Continue Building Border Wall" was posted at breitbart.com on March 12, 2024.

Illegal immigration – general comments

- An article by Mary Ann Martinez titled "Where Migrants Go After They Cross the Border: 21,000 Chinese Nationals Rushed to New York, While Others Flocked to D.C., L.A. and Chicago on Buses From Texas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Dick Durbin Thwarts Bill to Automatically Detain Illegals Charged With Violent Crimes" was posted at breitbart.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Nur Ibrahim titled "Did Obama Say in 2009 We 'Can't Have Half a Million People Pouring' Over Border? [the Snopes Rating Was 'Correct Attribution']" was posted at snopes.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Lucien Bruggerman titled "GOP Senator Chuck Grassley Accuses Biden Administration of Trying to Silence Immigration Judges" was posted at abcnews.com on March 11, 2024.

- An article by Neil Munro titled "Biden Wants \$13 Billion From Congress for Migrants and Sanctuary Cities" was posted at breitbart.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Biden's ICE Officials Meet With Left-Wing Group That Wants to 'Abolish' Fed Agency" was posted at nypost.com on March 14, 2024.

Broken voter ID laws = an incapacitated man with disastrous policies could "win" again

- An article by Natalia Mittelstadt titled "After Canceling Student Loan Debt, Biden Administration Announces Paying College Students to Register Voters" was posted at justthenews.com on March 3, 2024.
- An article by Stephen Katte titled "Democrats Vote Unanimously to Include Illegal Immigrants in Census" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Heather Hamilton titled "Lara Trump Promises Legal Ballot Harvesting to Be Part of New RNC Strategy" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 10, 2024.
- A letter to the editor by Stu Bassman of West Des Moines, Iowa titled "You Need ID for Almost Everything It Makes Sense to Include Voting" was posted at desmoinesregister.com on March 12, 2023.

Media and politicians' strategy – scare the people and create chaos

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "[MSNBC Analyst] Donny Deutsch Lays Out Biden's Path to Victory: 'Scare the [Expletive] Out of People'" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 1, 2024.
- An article by Mark Lewis titled "The Democratic Party Needs Societal Chaos" was posted at townhall.com on March 8, 2024.

Media and politicians' – scare the people – keep saying Trump will destroy democracy

- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Tamara Keith titled "Biden Is Telling His Donors That Trump Is Out to Destroy Democracy" was posted at npr.org on Sept. 21, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Robert Kagan titled "Opinion A Trump Dictatorship Is Increasingly Inevitable, We Should Stop Pretending" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Marc Elias titled "Donald Trump's Plot Against America" was posted at democracydocket.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- Looking back to January 2024, an article by Megan Lebowitz titled "Biden Campaign

Casts Trump as Threat to Democracy Ahead of Speech on January 6 Anniversary" was posted at nbcnews.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

- Looking back to January 2024, an article by Michael Williams titled "Biden Makes Impassioned Argument Trump Could Destroy American Democracy as He Opens 2024 Campaign" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- Looking back to January 2024, an article by Daniel Henninger titled "Opinion: Will Trump 'Destroy' Democracy?" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 10, 2024.
- Looking back to January 2024, an article by Staff titled "Why Trump's Control of the Republican Party Is Bad for Democracy" was posted at the conversation.com on Jan. 30, 2024.
- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Gary Fields titled "Saving Democracy Is Central to Biden's Campaign Messaging, Will It Resonate With Swing State Voters?" was posted at apnews.com on Feb. 17, 2024.
- A video by Jonathan Capehart titled "'Trump's Going to Have Us in WW-3' [Joseph Capehart's] Aunt Gloria's Thoughts on the 2024 Presidential Race" was posted at msnbc.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "MSNBC: America Will Become a 'Dictatorship' If Biden Doesn't Win" was posted at dailyfetched.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Hannah Wiley titled "Kamala Harris (in San Francisco) Outlines 'Profound' Stakes of Election ['This Is Literally About Our Democracy']" was posted at latimes.com on March 12, 2024.

Flawed thinking – to stop Trump from destroying democracy, kick him off the ballot

• Looking back to December 2023, an article by Charlie Danaher titled "Opinion: Kicking Trump Off the Colorado Ballot Will Destroy Democracy in the Name of Saving It" was posted at denverpost.com on Dec. 27, 2023.

Threat to democracy – who poses the bigger threat?

- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Gary Fields and Linley Sanders titled "Americans Agree That the Future of Democracy Is on the Line in the 2024 Election, but Disagree About Who Poses the Biggest Threat" was posted at pbs.org on Dec. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to January 2024, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Will Trump Destroy Our Democracy? Let's Tone Down Doomsday Rhetoric and Trust Our System" was posted at usatoday.com on Man. 11, 2024.

FACT – Joe Biden talks about protecting democracy – IGNORES Supreme Court

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Buys Another Round of Votes in Defiance of the Supreme Court" was posted at townhall.com on Feb. 21, 2024.
- An article by Sarah Ewall-Wice titled "Biden Administration Cancels Another \$1.2 Billion in Student Debt for 150,000 Borrowers: White House Has Now Wiped \$138 Billion in Loans for 3.9 Million Americans Despite the Supreme Court Ruling He Overstepped His Authority" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Feb. 21, 2024.

Media and politicians – are already talking about refusal to certify a Trump victory

• An article by Raheem J. Kassam titled "57% of Democrats Want Congress to Refuse Certification If Trump Wins" was posted at thenational pulse.com on March 11, 2024.

Media and politicians – are already talking about another Russia collusion hoax

• An article by Asher Notheis titled "John Kerry Says Russia Is 'Already Intervening' in Presidential Election" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 10, 2024.

New York Times and Washington Post – received fake Pulitzer prizes the first time

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Hans A. Von Spakovsky titled "Will New York Times, Washington Post Return Pulitzer for Misleading Russia Collusion Stories?" was posted at heritage.org on Dec. 13, 2021.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Miles Dilworth titled "The Unraveling of the New York Times and Washington Post's Pulitzer Prize-Winning Stories: Durham's Damning Indictment of How the Mainstream Media Lapped Up Tales of Trump's Links to Moscow With No Credibility" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by John Nolte titled "Washington Post Won't Return Fake Pulitzer, 'Stands By' Russia Reporting" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by William Upton titled "Government-Corporate Database Tracks Americans With 'Wrong' Political Beliefs" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Byron Tau titled "U.S. Companies Are Selling Your Personal Data to the Government" was posted at nypost.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by J.B. Shurk titled "Central Banks and Domestic Spies" was posted at americanthinker.com on March 10, 2024.

Comments about censorship

- An article by Tim Graham titled "AP 'Fact Focus' Elastically Redefines Terms to Defend Biden" was posted at townhall.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Brandon Gillespie titled "Rumble [Video-Sharing Platform] Makes Major Announcement [the Launch of New Cloud Service] in Effort to Combat Censorship, Ensure 'Free and Open Internet'" was posted at foxbusiness.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by James D. Agresti titled "['Fact Checker'] PolitiFact Covers Up Biden's Role in the Murder of Laken Riley" was posted at justfactsdaily.com on March 12, 2024.

Comments about free speech

- An article by Brandon Poulter titled "Embattled Ivy League Professor Amy Wax Alleges School [University of Pennsylvania] Attempting to 'Punish' Her for Conservative Speech" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled Controversial Free Speech Site Rumble Wants to Buy and Operate TikTok in the U.S. to Stop Congress From Banning Chinese-Owned App" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 12, 2024.

TikTok

- Looking back to January 2024, an article by Georgia Wells titled "TikTok Struggles to Protect U.S. Data From Its China Parent" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 30, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "TikTok Crackdown Shifts Into Overdrive, With Sale or Shutdown on Table" was posted at wsj.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Thomas Barrabi and Josh Kosman titled "[Senate Majority Leader] Chuck Schumer Facing Intense Pressure as House Overwhelmingly Passes Bill to Force TikTok Sale" was posted at nypost.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Gopal Ratnam titled "Schumer Signals Slower Pace on TikTok Measure in the Senate" was posted at rollcall.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Elena Schneider titled "Young Democrats Sound the Alarm About Banning TikTok Before the Election" was posted at politico.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "[Former Treasury Secretary] Steve Mnuchin Says He Is Putting Together a Group to Buy TikTok" was posted at wsj.com on March 14, 2024.

Although Biden talked about supporting Israel – he is responding to leftist supporters

- An article by John Nolte titled "Joe Biden Losing Young Democrats in Hollywood Over Israel Support" was posted at breitbart.com on March 7, 2024.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Joe Biden Only Cares About His Re-Election Chances, Not Helping Gaza" was posted at nypost.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Noga Turnopolsky titled "The Biden Plan to Ditch Netanyahu, the 'Come to Jesus Moment' Is Already Here; According to Israeli and U.S. Sources" was posted at nymag.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Nick Arama titled "Report: White House Trying to Force Bibi Out, He Crushes Biden in Remarks and It May Backfire on Joe" was posted at redstate.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Bernie Sanders: 'No More Money to Netanyahu's War Machine to Kill Palestinian Children'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Biden, Harris Send Dangerously Mixed Messages on Israel" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Former Israeli Prime Minister [Naftali Bennett] Warns America It Will Be Invaded by 'Zombie Murderer' Terrorists If Biden Does Not Fully Back War Against Hamas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Newt Gingrich titled "Why Is President Biden Helping Hamas?" was posted at gingrich360.com on March 12, 2024.

Anti-Semitism – general

• An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "Rep. Adam Schiff Co-Sponsors Resolution Accusing Israel of Sexually Harassing Muslim Women" was posted at frontpagemag.com on March 13, 2024.

Anti-Semitism – colleges

• An article by David French titled "Harvard, MIT and Systemic Anti-Semitism [In a Career Spent Defending Free Speech on Campus, I've Never Seen Anything Like the Current Abuse Against Jewish Students]" was posted at nytimes.com on March 14, 2024.

ESG and DEI

• An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "CVS Leadership Training Requires Participants to Confess [Their] Privilege [as Part of a DEI Action Plan]" was posted at dailywire.com on March 8, 2024.

- An article by Joe Hutchison titled "'Biden's DEI Rules Are Worse Than Hamas': Top Microchip Makers Are Postponing U.S. Expansion and Instead Expanding in Dangerous Israel and Russia, Because American Grants Come With So Many 'Equity' Caveats" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Marvin Folkertsma titled "Is DEI a Religious Movement?" was posted at townhall.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Stephen Green titled "How Toxic Is DEI? These Companies [Samsung, Intel and Taiwan Semi] Are Turning Down Billions in Free Money to Avoid It" was posted at pimedia.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "State Department Forced to Disclose Multi-Million Dollar Cost of Biden's Diversity Agenda" was posted at dailywire.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Hannah Grossman titled "Maryland City [College Park, Maryland] Equity Official Says She Wants U.S. to Burn to the Ground: 'My Ideology Can Rise From the Ashes'" was posted at foxnews.com on March 13, 2024.

Military tradition

• An article by Noa Halff titled "West Point Military Academy Drops 'Duty, Honor, Country' Motto From Its Mission Statement – as Furious Veterans' Slam 'Progressive Ideology' for Eroding Tradition" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.

Other comments – about military

- An article by Alex Hollings titled "America's Secret Stealth Aircraft You've Never Heard Of [Other Than These Familiar Three F-22 Raptor, F-35 Joint Strike Fighter, or B-2 Spirit]" was posted at sandboxx.us on March 6, 2024.
- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Air Force to Spend \$6 Billion on 1,000 Artificial Intelligence Jets" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.

Covid vaccines – big pharma royalties

• An article by Staff titled "Rand Paul Introduces Bill to Force Fauci, NIH Scientists to Disclose Big Pharma Royalties" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on March 8, 2024.

Covid vaccines – CDC recommends them

• An article titled "Covid-19 Vaccines for Moderately to Severely Immune-Compromised People" was posted at cdc.gov on March 8, 2024.

Covid vaccines – declining interest

• An article by Shannon Thaler titled "Pfizer Bets on Cancer Drugs to Recover From Rapid Decline of Covid Business" was posted at nypost.com on March 11, 2024.

Covid vaccines – some mandates finally going away

- An article by Adam Sabes titled "Harvard Finally Drops Covid-19 Vaccine Requirement for Incoming Students" was posted at campuseform.org on March 7, 2024.
- An article by Stephen Katte titled "West Virginia Legislation Could Allow Private Schools to Decide Their Own Vaccination Policies" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 11, 2024.

Covid vaccines – an attempt to make other mandates go away

• An article by Matt Lamb titled "Legal Group [the New Civil Liberties Alliance] Challenges 119-Year-Old Supreme Court Case Used to Defend Vaccine Mandates [Jacobson vs. Massachusetts Has Been Used to Uphold Numerous Covid Mandates] "was posted at lifesitenews.com on March 14, 2024.

Covid vaccines – some people are still skeptical

• An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Study: mRNA Covid Shots Caused More Deaths Than They Saved" was posted at mercola.com on March 14, 2024.

Covid vaccines – Trump brags about 'warp speed' – and embraces anti-vax movement

- Looking back to March 2020, an article by Jan Hoffman titled "President Trump on Vaccines: From Skeptic [Previously Blaming Vaccines for Autism] to Cheerleader [Celebrating His Role With Quick Covid Vaccine]" was posted at nytimes.com on March 9, 2020
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Oren Oppenheim titled "Trump Again Publicly Defends Covid-19 Vaccines, but Slams Mandates" was posted at abcnews.com on Dec. 23, 2021.
- An article by Igor Chudov titled "Trump Makes a Statement on Covid Vaccines, Brags About Nine Month Approval Time [Which Was Named 'Operation Warp Speed']" was posted at igor-chudov.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Nathaniel Weixel titled "Trump's Vaccine Rhetoric Sends Chills Through Public Health Circles [as He Increasingly Embraces the Anti-Vax Movement]" was posted at thehill.com on March 9, 2024.

Climate agenda – general

- An article by Alex Newman titled "Scientists Expose Major Problems With Climate Change Data" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Feb. 28, 2024.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Over 100 Pizzerias Could Shut Down Due to New York City's Green Rule" was posted at breitbart.com on March 12, 2024.

Climate agenda – making some people rich

• An article by Staff titled "Biden's Illegal Climate Czar [John Podesta] Cashes In" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 12, 2024.

U.S. cuts coal – while China promotes coal

- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Harold Hutchison titled "'China's Not Doing Any of This Stuff': GOP Senator [Eric Schmitt of Missouri] Pours Cold Water on Biden's Climate Cooperation Effort With CCP" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "U.S. Backing New Plan to Cripple Coal Industry at UN Climate Conference" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Michael Dorgan titled "U.S. Commits to Shutting Down Its Coal Plants During COP28" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 2, 2023.

Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Climate agenda – lithium mine at Salton Sea

- An article by Miranda Lipton titled "This Lithium Mine May Launch the U.S. to Battery Dominance [Since the Salton Sea, a Shrinking Lake North of the California-Mexico Border Has a Lithium Reserve Capable of Fulfilling the Entirety of the U.S. and 40 Percent of the World's Projected Lithium Demand]" was posted at the daily beast.com on March 4, 2024.
- An article by Matthew Phelan titled "California's White Gold Mine: Lithium Reservoir in Imperial Valley Worth Staggering \$540 Billion Could Launch U.S. to Battery Dominance but It's Run by an Australian Energy Firm" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 7, 2024.

Comments – pro-life

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article titled "With Texas Births Rising Post-Roe, Disability Advocates Say Child Services Need Bolstering" was posted at texastribune.org on March 11, 2024.

Comments – pro-abortion

- An article by Glenn C. Altschuler titled "America Should Learn From France's Protection of Abortion Rights" was posted at thehill.com on March 5, 2024.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Kamala Harris Becomes First Vice President to Visit Planned Parenthood Facility in Pro-Abortion Tour" was posted at lifesitenews.com on March 14, 2024.
- An article by Madaleine Rubin titled "Texas Medical Board to Consider Issuing Guidance on Abortion Laws' Medical Exceptions" was posted at texastribune.org on March 14, 2024.

Transgender – general comments

- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Rusty Weiss titled "Riley Gaines [Former NCAA Star Swimmer and Current Advocate for Women's Sports] Slams Biological Male Basketball Player Who Allegedly Injured Three High School Girls: 'A Man Hitting a Woman Used to Be Called Domestic Abuse'" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Feb. 20, 2024.
- An article by Dolores Chang titled "New Mexico Mother Moves Her Family to Another State [Missouri] After Daughter's School Introduced 'Gender Inclusive Closet' for 'Non-Conforming Teens' and 'Party Days' When Kids Did No Work" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Top Doctors Complain Detransitioners Posed 'Harm' to Trans Members at Medical Conference [American Academy of Pediatrics in October 2023]" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Maine Democrats Quietly Reintroduce Pro-Transgender Bill [Into a Different Committee, Even Though It Was Unanimously Defeated Once Already] to Eliminate Parental Rights, Shield Groomers" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Mike Miller titled "Priorities: Biden Budget Proposal Includes Billions to Push Gender, Sexuality and Race Ideology" was posted at redstate.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Transgender Activists Say Your Kids Have a

'Right' to Carve Up Their Bodies" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 13, 2024.

Banks problems

• An article by Andrew Moran titled "New York Community Bank Receives \$1 Billion Lifeline After Stock Plummets" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 6, 2024.

Taxes

• An article by Hank Berrien titled "Biden Wants to Raise the Minimum Corporate Tax Rate by a Whopping 40%" was posted at dailywire.com on May 7, 2024.

After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.
- An article by John Carney titled "Fact Check: Biden Claims His Massive Spending Bill Was the Start of U.S. Recovery From Pandemic" was posted at breitbart.com on March 12, 2024.

Inflation

- An article by Helena Kelly titled "Shark Tank Star Kevin O'Leary Rips Biden's \$3 Trillion Tax Raid on the Super-Rich as He Reveals the Biggest Concern for Voters [the Biggest Barrier to Re-Election Is Inflation]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Andrew Moran titled "Inflation Come Hotter Than Expected for Second Straight Month" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 12, 2024.

Finances

- An article by Will Kessler titled "Government Jobs Continue to Swell Under Biden as Unemployment Ticks Up" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Morgan Smith titled "Women's Sports Could Bring In Over \$1 Billion in 2024 Record-Breaking Viewership, Stars Like Caitlin Clack Are Driving Growth" was posted at cnbc.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Elizabeth Pritchett titled "Discount Grocer ALDI to Open 800 New Stores Across U.S. in Multi-Year Expansion Plan" was posted at foxbusiness.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Land of the Layoffs: 72% of High Earners Fear Losing Job to A.I., Economic Woes" was posted at breitbart.com on March 11, 2024.

- An article by E. J. Antoni titled "Government Gets Fatter as Americans Rack Up Record Credit Card Debt" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Kay Smythe titled "Residents in Democrat-Run States Are Taking on an Extreme Amount of Debt [as 8 of Top 10 Cities Are in California; the Other Two Cities Are in Hawaii and Nevada]" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Nathaniel Meyersohn titled "Family Dollar and Dollar Tree Will Close 1,000 Stores" was posted at cnn.com on March 13, 2024.

Changes in criminal justice reform – worried about votes?

- An article by Lewis Pennock titled "Is This the Beginning of the End of America's Woke Madness? [Probably Not] Democrat Cities Rolling Back Progressive Policies [Definitely for Votes]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Dogged by Crime Concerns, Democrats Walk Back Their Own Reforms Ahead of 2024 Election" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Kinsey Crowley titled "'A Stunning Turnaround': Voters and Lawmakers Across U.S. Move to Reverse Criminal Justice Reform" was posted at usatoday.com on March 11, 2024.

Comments – soft on crime

- An article by Chris Flanagan titled "The Other Price We Pay for Woke DA's [Not Only Are More Criminals Released to Walk the Streets, Lawsuits and Payouts Keep Rising]" was posted at substack.com on March 1, 2024.
- An article by Kenneth Schrupp titled "California Law Allows Conviction Challenges on Basis of Racial Disparities" was posted at justthenews.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Kamal Sultan titled "Oakland's Progressive DA Pamela Price Says Those Funding Recall Campaign Against Her Are Filled With 'Hatred and Racism' After Violent Crime Soared 21% in Dying California City" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "California Lawmaker Introduces Bill Offering Free Legal Aid to Fight Deportation for Illegals Convicted of Violent Felonies" was posted at americanthinker.com on March 11, 2024.

Homicides

• An article by Alexa Cimino titled "New Jersey Man Is Arrested for 'Beating His Mother to Death After She Stopped Him From Cutting a Tattoo Out of His Leg'" was posted at

dailymail.co.uk on March 8, 2024.

Violence

• A video and an article by Noa Halff titled "Video: Missouri Girl Kaylee (15) Left Critically-Ill After Having Her Head Bashed Off Concrete During Vicious Beating, as Family Says She's Suffered Severe Brain Damage" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 13, 2024.

Theft

- An article by Dolores Chang titled "Nebraska Woman Is Charged With Using Very Sneaky Trick to Pump 7,400 Gallons of Free Gas Worth \$28,000 Over Six-Month Period" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.
- An article by David Sharp titled "Letter Carrier Robberies Continue as the U.S. Postal Service, Union and Lawmakers Seek Solutions" was posted at apnews.com on March 12, 2024.

Drug problems

- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "'Biden Needs to Do His Job': Montana Attorney General [Austin Knudsen] Says Fentanyl Seizures Spiked 20,000 Percent" was posted at breitbart.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Emma Richter titled "Fentanyl Possession Is Again Illegal in Oregon After State Rushes to Roll Back Laws That Saw Drug Use and Homeless Overwhelm Cities" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.

Homeless problem across America

• An article by Andrea Castillo titled "Feds Won't Reimburse California \$300 Million for Homeless Housing Amid Covid, Congress Wants Answers" was posted at latimes.com on March 12, 2024.

Resisting gun control

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "The Gun Lobby Group [National Shooting Sports Foundation] Spending Twice as Much as the NRA to Protect the Second Amendment – Forks Out \$5 Million on Gun Lobbying Each Year and Schmoozes Governors at Expos Under Their Life-Long Firearms Expert CEO" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.

Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Mitchell Goodbar titled "[Hartford] Connecticut Pastor [Dexter Burke] Launches Armed Patrols 'to Keep the Streets Clean' After Deadly Shootout Near His Church –

Condemnation From Democrat Mayor" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 11, 2024.

Comments – about corporate news media

- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "'You Are Shaming Me': [South Carolina Republican] Nancy Mace Has Tense Exchange With ABC Host [George Stephanopoulos] Over Her Political Choices as Rape Victim" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Emma Richter titled "Joe Rogan Says Karine Jean-Pierre Was an 'Identity Hire' and the Worst White House Spokesperson in History" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Rob Reiner's Fascist 'God & Country' Documentary Grosses Pathetic \$60,464 Worldwide" was posted at breitbart.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Dying Oscar Telecast Bombs With 4th Lowest Ratings in History [Only 19.5 Million Viewers]" was posted at breitbart.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Will Potter titled "Chris Cuomo Defends Having Tucker Carlson on His Show Amid Hysteria From Leftist Armchair Critics: 'This Man Has a Bigger Platform Than Any Outlet'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

• An article by James Gordon titled "Bill Maher Urges Biden to Dump Kamala Harris for Nikki Haley to Form 'Dream Unity Ticket' for 2024" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.

Keep an eye on Michelle Obama

• An article by Mike Memoli titled "Michelle Obama's Office Says the Former First Lady 'Will Not Be Running for President' in 2024" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 5, 2024.

Contradictory dilemma for Hunter Biden's defense

• An article by Ashley Oliver titled "Hunter Biden's Competing Approaches in Court to His Laptop Contents [in a lawsuit against Garrett Ziegler, Hunter Aims to Prove That Data on the Laptop Belongs to Him – Yet in a Delaware Case Brought by Special Counsel David Weiss, Hunter Has Distanced Himself From His Computer Data and Said He Will Fight to Suppress It]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 9, 2024.

Biden's age is a problem

• An article by Chris Powell titled "Legendary Comedian Dana Carvey Roasts Biden With

Hilarious [Scathingly Humorous] Impression [on His Handling of the Border Situation]" was posted at trendingpoliticsnews.com on March 6, 2024.

• An article by Eden Villalovas titled "Jill the Gatekeeper: The First Lady Has a Heavy Hand in Picking Biden's Inner Circle" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 9, 2024.

Robert Hur counsel report – reveals Biden's faulty memory or lies

- An article by Staff titled "Democrats Are Seething After Robert Hur's Testimony, and the Highlights Are Brutal for Joe Biden" was posted at redstate.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "'Clearheaded Most of the Time': Corporate Media Defends Bidens Lucidity as [Robert Hur] Interview Transcript Reveals Memory Lapses" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Mary Bruce, Lucien Bruggerman and Benjamin Siegel titled "'Transcript From Documents Probe Contradicts Biden's Account of Exchange With Hur Over Son's Death" was posted at abcnews.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Released Transcripts Show Biden Lied About Key Detail in Documents Probe" was posted at dailywire.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Josh Christenson titled "Special Counsel Robert Hur Confirms White House Asked Him to 'Revise' Descriptions of Biden Memory Lapses" was posted at nypost.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article by Chris Enloe titled "[CNN Anchor] Jake Tapper Drops the Truth on Adam Schiff for Attacking Robert Hur Over Biden's Memory Problems: 'Actually Broken the Law'" was posted at theblaze.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Peyton Sorosinski titled "Robert Hur Angers Republicans by Waffling on Whether He'll Release Audio Tapes of Biden Interview" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "Team Biden's Shameless, Embarrassing Lies About the Special Counsel's Damning Findings" was posted at townhall.com on March 13, 2024.

A politically wounded Biden – still has financial support from the Deep State

• An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Joe Biden's Re-Election Campaign Brought In Record \$10 Million in the 24 Hours After His State of the Union Address" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.

What medicine helped Joe Biden perform so hyped up at State of Union speech?

- An article by Jeff Mordock titled "Psychiatrist [Dr. Carol Lieberman Has Worked With Elderly Dementia Patients] See Signs Biden Was Medicated for State of Union Performance" was posted at washingtontimes.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Andrew Neil titled "Jacked-Up Joe [Increasingly Gaffe-Prone and Doddery in Public] Gave a Fiery Speech, but the Democrats' Best Hope Is Still That a 'Health Event' Knocks Him Out of the Running" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Psychiatrist [Dr. Carol Lieberman] Suggests That Biden Was Given a Stimulant to Make It Through His 90-Minute SOTU Speech" was posted at townhall.com on March 10, 2024.
- Video clips and an article by Nick Arama titled "Biden Crashes After State of the Union: Struggles to Read Teleprompter [at a Virtual Campaign Event Two Days Later] Is Concerning and Jill's Face Is Something Else" were posted at redstate.com on March 10, 2024.
- Video clips and an article by Nick Arama titled "Biden Confusion: Blanks Out, Says Went Into Ukraine to Get Bin Laden" were posted at redstate.com on March 10, 2024.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- Looking back to February 2024, an article by Jacob Crosse titled "AOC Praises Biden for His 'Leadership' in MSNBC Interview" was posted at wsws.org on Feb. 8, 2024.
- An article by Bob Unruh titled "Top MSNBC Show Host [Joe Scarborough] Praises Biden's Awesome Mental Acuity" was posted at wnd.com on March 7, 2024.
- An article by Jamie Frevele titled "Joe Scarborough Absolutely Fawns Over Biden 'Tour De Force' State of the Union: 'He Had [Boxing Champ Joe] Frazier's Left Hook!'" was posted at mediaite.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Biden Lied 30 Times During the State of the Union" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Timothy Frudd titled "U.S. Military Teaches Race Is 'Fictional' [and] Parents Incapable of Teaching Children: Report" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on March 10, 2024.
- An article by Steven Nelson titled "White House Chief of Staff [Jeff Zients] Ripped [by White House Staff Members] After Dismissing Harassment Claims [From Three Sources] Against 'Jill Biden's Work Husband' [Anthony Bernal] Without Investigation" was posted at nypost.com n March 12, 2024.

Comments – about Nikki Haley

- An article by Staff titled "Kochs, Outside Groups Blew \$85 Million Backing Nikki Haley" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on March 9, 2024. Conservatives discuss battle between good and evil
- An article by Dennis Prager titled "The Left-Right Divide Is Not Bridgeable" was posted at townhall.com on March 5, 2024.
- An article by Judge Andrew P. Napolitano titled "Compromise Between Good and Evil Will End Our Rights" was posted at newsmax.com on March 8, 2024.

Conservatives on United States Supreme Court – make a difference

- An article by David Harsanyi titled "The Supreme Court is the Last Properly Functioning Institution in America" was posted at creators.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Liberals Start Nudging Aging Supreme Court Justice [Sonia Sotomayor is 69] Toward the Door as Possible Second Trump Administration Looms" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 9, 2024.

Conservatives – more comments

- An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "GOP Senator Katie Britt's Gut-Wrenching Story About Girl (12) Being Raped by Cartel Gang Happened Under George Bush's Administration, Not Biden's" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 10, 2024.
- A video and an article by Zach Heilman titled "Video: Indiana High School Tried to Stop Student From Flying American Flag [From His Truck], Then This Happened [Other Students Expressed Solidarity by Displaying Flags on Their Own Vehicles]" were posted at redvoice.media on March 11, 2024.

News about January 6

- An article by Mollie Hemingway titled "Liz Cheney, January 6 Committee Suppressed Exonerating Evidence of Trump's Push for [10,000] National Guard [to Protect Nation's Capital]" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "Hidden January 6 Transcript Revealed [Trump Offered 10,000 Troops to Secure the Capitol], Undermining House Committee's Claim" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Sandy Fitzgerald titled "Trump Vows to Pardon January 6 Defendants If Elected" was posted at newsmax.com on March 12, 2024.
- An article titled "As More Damning Evidence Comes Out Against January 6 Committee,

Liz Cheney Is Doubling Down" was posted at townhall.com on March 13, 2024.

Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

- Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "The Probes of Donald Trump and Joe Biden Show the Emboldened Bias Among the Left" was posted at nypost.com on March 12, 2024.

Fani Willis and Nathan Wade

- An article by Staff titled "Fani Willis Met With Kamala Harris in 2023 Despite Testifying She Had Not Met With Any White House Officials" was posted at thenational pulse.com on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Alan Dershowitz (liberal professor emeritus at Harvard Law School) titled "Who Will Prosecute the Prosecutors?" [Based upon Evidence, the Real Issue Is Not Whether This Pair Should Be Allowed to Prosecute the Case Against Trump but Should This Pair Should Be Investigated, Indicted and Convicted of Serious Crimes?]" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 11, 2024.

More comments about Trump

- An article by Paul Sacca titled "FDNY Commissioner [Laura Kavanagh] Is Branded a 'Fascist Pit Bull' for Threatening to 'Hunt Down' Firefighters Who Booed [New York] Attorney General Letitia James and Chanted 'Trump' During Speech in Brooklyn" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 9, 2024.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Evangelical Group [The Faith & Freedom Coalition] to Spend \$62 Million to Help Get Trump Re-Elected" was posted at dailyfetched.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Alexander Bolton titled "[Kentucky Senator Rand] Paul Rips Trump for Endorsing 'Worst Deep State Candidate This Cycle' [Mike Rogers in Michigan]" was posted at thehill.com on March 12, 2024.

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "RINO Republicans to Spend \$50 Million on Ads to Block Trump From Re-Election" was posted at dailyfetched.com on March 13, 2024.

General interest – aircraft parachutes

- An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "Nevada Couple (28) and Their Daughter (2) Miraculously Survive Horror Plane Crash by Deploying Parachute From the Aircraft While It Was Still Flying Over a California Forest After Engine Failure" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 13, 2024.
- An article by Dominic Yeatman titled "Incredible Moment Doomed Plane [With Two Men on Board] Floats Back to Earth on Parachute That Held the Whole Aircraft Just Days Before Nevada Family Saved Using the Device" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 14, 2024.

General interest – additional

- An article by Alexa Cimino titled "Wyoming Sheriffs Use Thermal Drone to Find Special-Needs Woman in Deer-Filled Field in Below Freezing Temperatures After She Wandered Out of Home at Night" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 8, 2024.
- An article by Abby Reinhard titled "Diet Soda Fans, Take Caution: New Study Finds Serious Heart Condition Risk" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on March 6, 2024.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "How Microwaves Transfer Plastic to Your Foods" was posted at mercola.com on March 11, 2024.
- An article by Peter Hess titled "Up to 200 Earthquakes Per Hour Are Detected Off the Coast of Washington Signaling an Underwater Volcano Eruption" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 13, 2024.

.

An article by Scott Powell titled "Biden and the 16-Year Plan to Breakdown America" was posted at townhall.com on March 11, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

America's current weak and precarious state happened not by chance, but by a plan - a 16-year plan that started with two terms of Barack Obama and an anticipated two-term presidency of Hillary Clinton.

Upon taking office, Obama first undertook an apology tour to Europe and the Middle East that was best described by Obama himself in his assertion that America should "lead from behind."

Over his two terms Obama undertook the following policy initiatives.

- Curbing fossil-fuel usage and production.
- Imposing federal restrictions on hydraulic fracturing.
- Rejecting the Keystone XL pipeline.
- Embracing the Paris Climate Accord.

On the defense and foreign policy front, he did the following.

- Cut military spending.
- Purged 197 "American First" generals and admirals.
- Attempted to close Guantanamo.
- Strengthened the Muslim Brotherhood.
- Contributed to fomenting the Arab Spring in 2011.
- Contributed to the rise of ISIS.
- Before leaving office, Obama transferred \$1.7 billion to Iran.

Among his domestic policies, he focused on the following.

- Sought to weaken and nullify the Second Amendment.
- Undermined law enforcement on racial grounds.
- Relaxed the U.S. southern border.

It was expected that Hillary Clinton would follow Obama and complete the 16-year plan, which included the following.

- Closing U.S. military bases globally.
- Revising the Constitution notably replacing the electoral college (with popular vote).
- Banning the sale of firearms.
- More media control.
- Censoring alternative independent news.

When Donald Trump defeated Hillary Clinton, the 16-year plan was interrupted. Trump wasted no time in reversing Obama's policies.

- Putting America First.
- Securing the southern border.
- Achieving oil and gas energy independence.
- Spurring the economy through tax cuts and deregulation.
- Strengthening the U.S. military.
- Rebuilding foreign alliances.

Voting irregularities made Trump a one-term president.

Biden was the ideal candidate for the globalist deep state operatives, because of his cognitive decline and low energy – enabling them to get the 16-year plan back on track on steroids.

- No surprise that on Biden's first day in office with a stack of executive orders, he reversed more than half of the Trump initiatives.
- What followed has been nothing short of a government against the American people.

President Biden's State of Union Address last week was shocking, laced with lies and vindictiveness directed at more than half the nation's population – the likes of which no prior president ever delivered.

So appalling was Biden's State of the Union performance that Democrat operatives had no choice, but to remove and replace Joe Biden before the November elections. Disturbing as the past year's Congressional hearings have been, they have awakened Americans about massive corruption in the Biden family and unconstitutional operations of the FBI and DHS and other elites in and beyond the Democrat Party.

The 16-year plan presents a shocking reality that is hard to explain as anything other than a willful selling out of the American people for money and a globalist power transition.

Normally, the State of the Union speech is an opportunity to highlight the successes of a president. Not so for Joe Biden. It's worth revisiting his administration's major policy initiatives which are all part of the now accelerated 16-year plan.

- Some 9-10 million migrants have entered the U.S. under Biden's open border policies, resulting in huge costs to host cities and risks to those communities through which they pass and in which they settle. Also, significant number of males of military age have come to the U.S. from China and other hostile countries.
- The assault on American national character by willful revision and destruction of U.S. history and historic monuments.
- The willful stoking of social division from ever-expanding ethnic groups, classes, and genders also manifests in the LGBTQ assault on the American family.
- Removing God from the culture and subverting morality and family values that are rooted in and are an essential part of America's Judeo-Christian heritage.
- Constant attack on the Constitutional basis of the American government.
- The systemic attack on police and law enforcement and the promotion of a two-tiered justice system.
- The willful demoralization of the U.S. military by critical race and diversity training programs that exacerbate class and race warfare within the ranks, and now the chief cause of

military recruiting shortfalls.

- The promotion of climate change that results in more dependence on China for lithium batteries and solar panels while also undermining the U.S. oil and gas industry in which we have an economic comparative advantage relative to other countries.
- The reckless and increasing deficit spending by government, which hastens the collapse of the U.S. currency and the U.S. government debt market.
- The manipulation and attack on the integrity of the U.S. elections, which demoralizes the American people and de-legitimizes the U.S. government.

In summary – as we actively prepare for national elections in November that should deliver a turning point and correctives to our current national predicament, we must also prepare to take on the powers and forces behind the 16-year plan – who are now more desperate than ever. The road ahead will be fraught with more deception, disruption, and violence than anything we have previously experienced.

- During upcoming turmoil, we are always on solid ground when we prayerfully adhere to and fight for the rule of law and the Constitution.
- The sword and shield of First Amendment rights cannot be canceled for they are Godgiven and protect freedom of thought and competition of ideas and facts that root out falsehood and evil and illuminate the way forward.

• • • •

An article by Alec Tyson and Giancarlo Pasquini titled "How Americans View the Coronavirus, Covid-19 Vaccines Amid Declining Levels of Concern" was posted at pewresearch.org on March 7, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

- Only 20% of Americans view the coronavirus as a major heath threat to the population.
- Only 10% of Americans are very concerned they will get it and require hospitalization.
- Just 28% of U.S. adults say they have received the updated covid-19 vaccine.
- A larger share of U.S. adults (44%) have gotten a flu shot in the last six months than an updated coronavirus vaccine (28%).

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

Looking back to October 2018, an article by Lukas Mikelionis titled "Democrats' Illegal Immigration Tune Has Changed Over the Years Despite Incoming Caravan" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 24, 2018. Following are excerpts of the article.

President Trump used his predecessor's own words against him when he quoted President Obama's forceful 2005 opposition to illegal immigration, but he could have cherry-picked an old quote from any number of top Democrats on the controversial subject.

Barack Obama

On Tuesday, Trump tweeted a 2005 video in which then Senator Obama made a statement against illegal immigration, accompanied by the comment "I agree with President Obama 100%."

Obama said in the 31-second clip: "We are a generous and welcoming people here in the United States. But those who enter the country illegally and those who employ them disrespect the rule of law and they are showing disregard for those who are following the law."

Obama added: "We simply cannot allow people to pour into the United States undetected, undocumented, unchecked, and circumventing the line of people who are waiting patiently, diligently and lawfully to become immigrants into this country."

Trump could also have opted to share Obama's 2013 State of the Union's address where he promised to put illegal immigrants "to the back of the line behind the folks trying to come here legally."

Obama continued: "Real reform means strong border security, and we can build on the progress my administration has already made – putting more boots on the Southern border than at any time in our history and reducing illegal crossings to their lowest levels in 40 years. Real reform means establishing a responsible pathway to earned citizenship – a path that includes passing a background check, paying taxes and a meaningful penalty, learning English, and going to the back of the line behind the folks trying to come here legally."

Chuck Schumer

Senate Minority Leader Chuck Schumer has become a fervent critic of Trump's immigration policies. . . But in 2009, Schumer took the exact hardline view.

Schumer said during a talk at Georgetown, University: "The American people are fundamentally pro-legal immigration and anti-illegal immigration. We will only pass comprehensive reform when we recognize this fundamental concept."

At that speak, Schumer listed seven principles of any immigration reform. Here was the first comment: "First, illegal immigration is wrong, and the primary goal of comprehensive

immigration reform must be to dramatically curtail future illegal immigration."

Nancy Pelosi

House Minority Leader Nancy Pelosi, just as Schumer, has taken a radically different position in the past.

During a 2008 press conference, she said: "Do we have a commitment to secure the border? Yes. What are the options that we have available to us, let's make sure they work. Because we do need to address the issue of immigration and the challenge we have of undocumented people in our country. We certainly do not want any more coming in."

In 2013, Pelosi reiterated her support for the border security, urging the House to vote for a bill that included "our basic principles" such as securing "our borders."

Bill Clinton

During the 1995 State of the Union address, Bill Clinton received a standing ovation when he said: "All Americans, not only in the States most heavily affected but in every place in this country, are rightly disturbed by the large numbers of illegal aliens entering our country. The jobs they hold might otherwise be held by citizens or legal immigrants. The public service they use impose burdens on our taxpayers. We are a nation of immigrants. But we are also a nation of laws. It is wrong and ultimately self-defeating for a nation of immigrants to permit the kind of abuse of our immigration laws we have seen in recent years, and we must do more to stop it."

• • • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."